Williamson County Illinois Retired Teachers Association

Membership Meeting    Tuesday, May 10, 2016

The WCIRTA held its membership meeting at Mackie's Pizza in Marion at Noon with 52 people present.  All Board members were present.  President Bob Campbell welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order.  Bob's report included news from the Area 6 Conference held on May 5 in Carbondale.  WCIRTA, particularly Steve Maxwell, received a compliment on our excellent web-site and newsletterWe are proud of him and Don Kragness.  About 95% of members receive the Newsletter by e-mail.  Daniel Winter, our TRS Trustee, was at the Area 6 Conference to keep current with information.

President Campbell encouraged members to use automatic deduction for IRTA dues and local dues and IRTAPAC.   IRTAPAC is strictly donations at $1.00/month.  IRTAPAC is political action.  IRTA and lobbyists have grown politically in Springfield.
Elaine Little was present, representing Matt Donkin's office.  Matt was unable to attend today.  Bob says that Matt is a “friend to all teachers”.  Also present were Amanda Barnes and Bill Swinford.  Amanda Barnes asked those present if they are interested in becoming an election judge, to contact her at her office in the County Court House.  There is always a need for Election Judges.  Bill Swinford is a photographer on the Marion Star newspaper.
At the October 17 membership meeting there will be election of officers and Board members.
Retirees will be recognized at our August Membership Meeting.  Time and place are yet to be determined.  Packets will be prepared for the Retirees.
Betsy Murphy, Retired Asst. Director for Williamson County Special Education presented Barbara Moore with a red “apple paperweight” as she (Barbara) joins the retired members.
Judi Harland is a representative at large of the IRTAF (Foundation).  The Foundation awarded 2 scholarships this year:  Emily Oxford from Benton ($1500) and Trevor Stanley from Marion ($2500).  Trevor spoke to the group and thanked them for the scholarship.  Judi pointed out that scholarship funds do not come from dues.  Instead, they are received in a variety of ways—such as mailing labels and receiving donations from Trusts and Wills.  The recipient of the scholarship must be a Junior or Senior in college, majoring in Education.

Besides giving scholarships, the Foundation also gives grants to current teachers and retired teachers who are experiencing financial difficulties due to low pensions and inflation; currently assisting 11 people.  Most receive a monthly stipend ranging from $250 to $650 and we pay the real estate taxes for 2 people.  Our total for last year was $59,650.  Judi is also on the Foundation Board.
John Harland is Director of Region 18.  IRTA has moved to the new office building.  The building has 4 floors—we are only using the top floor.  The address of the new building is:  IRTA, 828 S. 2nd St., Springfield, IL.  There are various companies, such as storage for the State Supreme Court and insurance companies that are interested in renting some of the floors.  The old building on Walnut also has space to lease.  John also reports that the Legal Defense Fund needs donations.  The address for the Legal Defense Fund is:  620 N. Walnut St., Springfield, Il 62702.
Our speaker for the afternoon was Rich Frankenfeld,  Director of Outreach, Teachers' Retirement System.  Each person present received a packet of papers with an enormous amount of information.  For anyone who wishes, the contact information for Mr. Frankenfeld is: 2815 W. Washington, P.O. Box 19253, Springfield, IL 62794-9253  (217)753-0973.  Rfrankenfeld@trs.illinois.gov
A great deal of information was distributed—especially of interest would be:
Member Account Access:  How to set up your member account access:



http://trs.illinois.gov/members/videos/acctAccess.htm
Mr. Frankenfeld reported that the normal retirement age if 60 years or 35 years of service.  These bills would be worth checking out:  SB2717; SB2789.

Contact TRS information:  e-mail members@trs.illinois.gov
or call:  Member Services  (800) 877-7896.

There was a Q&A following his presentation.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:35 P.M.
Marge Mangan, Secretary
